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Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been lovely to welcome everyone back this week, I hope you all enjoyed a 

restful half term break. The children have come back refreshed and have been 

working very hard with their learning, it has been lovely to see what they have been 

up to. 

 

Class 2 had a fantastic day of archery on Thursday, they all thoroughly enjoyed it, 

and learnt some new skills. This was funded completely out of PE Premium fund-

ing which is fantastic. Below are some of the children's comments. 

 

YR3 - Lorcan; I really enjoyed learning how to shoot the arrows with the 

 bow at the target and I managed to hit the blue! 

YR4 - J’Mariah; The teambuilding was the best and I feel like I have  

 learnt some new skills. 

YR5 - Grace; The day was really fun and archery was my favourite      

 activity. 

YR6 - Lilly-Mae; I had a really good day and learnt how to get lots of 

 power behind my arrow, which helped me hit the targets lots! 

 

Mrs Stapley has said how lovely it was to see some new parents at Stay and Play 

this week, thank you to everyone for making them feel so welcome. 

 

Have a lovely weekend  

 

Mrs V Fenemore 



 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 27TH FEBRUARY 

Saturday 25th Feb 
 Deadline for booking school meals and before school club 

on the Gateway W/C 6th March 

Monday 27th February 

 

 PE lessons today: Class 2 

 

Tuesday 28th February 

 

 PE lessons today: Class 1 

 

Wednesday 1st March 
 From 9.15am -11.00am Preschool Stay & Play 

 Wellies for Preschool children 

Thursday 2nd March 

 

 WORLD BOOK DAY 

 PE Lessons today: Class 2 

 PRELOVED BOOKS, GAMES & CAKESALE from 3pm 

 

Friday 3rd March  PE lessons today: Class 1 

Saturday 4th March 
 Deadline for booking school meals and before school club on 

the Gateway W/C 13th March 

Emails sent this week:  Spellings, World Book Day lunch, 



 

 

 
NEWS FROM THE PRESCHOOL 

 

LITTLE WOODLANDS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

    

Preschool 

It was so lovely to see the children after the half term break and to hear their holiday 
news!  
 
This week we have enjoyed the story of 'The Three Billy Goats Gruff' We have had a 
wonderful time building bridges, making trolls, telling our own version of the story- 
which included some very scary troll voices! I am sure the children will be able to tell 
you the whole story themselves over the weekend.  
 
We had a super time at stay and play this week, it was great to see some new faces 
and we had a special visit from Clementine's new baby sister Matilda. 
 
Next Thursday is world book day so the children are welcome to bring in their favourite 
books to share with their friends and to dress up as a character from a book.  
 
Don't forget Wellies on Wednesday! 
 

Mrs Stapley and the Preschool team 

PROUD BIG SISTER 

CLEMENTINE 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 

 

Welcome back! We have had a lovely week and the children have all enjoyed starting their new sequenc-

es of work for this half term.  

Reception have started work on traditional tales by using Jack and the Beanstalk. They have been writ-

ing about the story and the characters. They have also been thinking about Shrove Tuesday and have 

planted some bean seeds so they can grow their own beanstalk! In Maths, they have been investigating 

lengths and heights. They have used lots of different things to measure these! I wonder how many of 

their footprints it would take to walk across your kitchens?   

Years 1 and 2 in English have started a unit of work on the non-fiction text, Knights by Annabelle Lynch. 

They have been imagining what it was like to be knight, as well as looking at how an information text is 

laid out. In Maths, Year 1 have continued their unit of work on Place Value within 50 by beginning to 

learn how to count in twos and fives. Year 2 have continued their unit of work on Fractions by recognising 

and finding thirds of numbers and learning about unit fractions.   

Other lessons have included planting bean seeds, looking at some seaside artefacts and practising their 

ball control in Games.   

 

A great first week back, Class 1, well done!   

 

Mrs Godly                                 

Class 1 



 

 

 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

 
 
It has been great to welcome the children back after half term.  
 
This week in English, the children completed their end of unit write for Harry Potter and created their 
own through the trap door story. It was great to see the children use their imaginations and writing skills 
to create some fantastic stories.  
 
In Science, Years 3 and 4, have been discussing what plants need to grown and have been creating 
their own experiment to test which of the following is the most important to a plant, water, air, light, 
warmth, space and soil. The children will be setting up these experiments and seeing over the course 
of the half term which is the most important.  
In Years 5 and 6 we have been discussing Evolution and the children have been discussing what they 
already knew about evolution and then we discussed key vocabulary that we are going to use over the 
sequence.  
 
Yesterday Class 2 enjoyed their archery and team building day. In the morning the children learnt how 
to use the bow and arrows and grew in confidence and accuracy as the morning progressed. We have 
some budding archers in Class 2!  
In the afternoon we looked at team building games and worked together to solve problems and work 
closer as a community. The children really enjoyed the day and were very tired at the end. Well Done 
Class 2. 
 
Next week some Year 5 and 6 children are heading across to Winkleigh to take part in a tag rugby af-
ternoon, we look forward to hearing all about it next week.  
 
Have a good weekend Class 2!   
 

Mr Saltearn 

 
 

Class 2 



 

 

 
THURSDAY 2ND MARCH 

WORLD BOOK DAY 

 
 

  
 
 

 

DRESS UP AS YOUR FAVOURITE 

CHARACTER FOR 



 

 

WORLD BOOK DAY MENU  

 

THURSDAY 2ND MARCH 



 

 

 FRIENDS OF KINGS NYMPTON 

  

THURSDAY 2ND MARCH 

Date: Thursday 2nd March 

Time: From 3pm 

Location: Kings Nympton School Playground 

(Please donate any books and games looking for a 

new home by Monday 27th February. We would really 

appreciate any cake donations too. These can be 

dropped off at Kings Nympton School on the morning) 



 

 

 PRESCHOOL NEWS 

  



 

 

WINTER MENU FROM 31/10 
  

Side salad is offered with the main course and fresh fruit or yoghurt            

as an alternative to the daily pudding is also available. 

Daily deadline for orders: 8am 



 

 

 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 



 

 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Kings Nympton Primary School, which entitles 

your child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the Citizen Portal Devon  

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot  

of your confirmation to  

admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Class 1 who 

are eligible are encouraged to apply 

as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Free School Meals! 

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCsCitizenPortal_LIVE

